Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Virtual Meeting held on 16th June 2020.
Present: 
Councillor R Hauxwell (Chair)
Councillors S MacDonald, B Ayton, P Blagg, G Robinson, C Radford, P Hayward and A Henderson.
M Welch (Clerk) 
There were no members of the public.
45/20 Apologies for absence	
Apologies were received from Councillor S Fielding and District Councillor Pressley.
46/20 Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest.
47/20 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 26th May 2020.
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 26th May, copies of which had been previously circulated to members were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

48/20 Matters Arising 
a) Station Car Park – It had previously been agreed Luke Brown be invited to a Parish Council meeting to explain what we need to do.   Councillors agreed for him to be invited to join the next Virtual Meeting.
b) Cricket ground – Councillor Pressley had reported that they are awaiting a response.  
c) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) – Councillor Pressley received an Email on the 3rd June from Andrew Davis the Regional Manager that Bovis would be signing and returning the required paperwork to take over the Company at the end of February this has not happened, Andrew is following this up.
d) RDS – Nothing further has been heard, Julian has been sent an update.
e) Entrances into the Village, Spring Lane and Shireoaks Road/Planting of bulbs and plants/Village – Councillor Robinson reported that the jobs have not been done yet and asked for them to be deferred.
f) CIL- Defibrillator/Clock/Telephone Box – There were no new suggestions.  Councillor Hauxwell suggested the clerk email the telephone box owners to find out if we can use it and who maintains it.  Councillor Robinson suggested details be put in the next Newsletter, details for a leaflet will be circulated and councillors will discuss this further at the next meeting.   Councillor MacDonald proposed the leaflet be delivered to residents with the details put in the September newsletter, seconded by Councillor Robinson and all agreed.  Completed leaflets could be returned to the post office or by email.
[bookmark: _Hlk34835978]g) Handyman – David returned to work this week.  Marina Drive was a disgrace and has been reported to Litterbusters.  Masks, gloves and hand cleaner have been provided.  David has had problems with the masks and councillors asked the clerk to write to him saying he doesn’t need to wear them all the time only if there is the need forced into a confined space.  Councillors agreed they need to look at his duties, the clerk was also asked to find out the price of litter bins.
h) Signal Box – A quote had been circulated £10,000 to repaint and £50,000 to refurbish and repair.  Councillor Robinson proposed we ask Sybil and David to put it back on their agenda as the council have looked at it and agreed that it would not be of benefit to residents, seconded by Councillor Blagg and unanimously agreed.
i) Planters – These will be looked at with CIL, councillors agreed to tidy them up between now and then.
49/20	New Business 
a) Confidentiality and Code of Conduct
Councillors have been sent a reminder on confidentiality, the Chairman asked councillors to read it.

The draft code of conduct could not be read and the clerk was asked to send a further copy.

b) Double yellow lines on street corners
Councillor Fielding has already added this to the list and it was agreed to ask her to check up on this

c) Small Society Lotteries
The renewal has been received, Councillor MacDonald proposed this be renewed, seconded by Councillor Radford and all agreed.

50/20	Planning
a) New Applications
20/00604/HSE Demolish Existing Prefab Garage and Replace with New Brick Garage -Dereham, Shireoaks Road - Councillors have no objections subject to any comments made by neighbours.

b) Decisions 
20/00480/HSE The Willows 38 Moses View Shireoaks -Erect Front First Floor Balcony, Following Removal of Mono Pitched Roof – granted.
It was reported that at the meeting regarding the Stancliffe application the planning committee had voted in favour of the application.  Comments had been made about the Neighbourhood Plan being out of date, councillors agreed to discuss this at the next meeting.
51/20 Reports from County and District Councillors
Councillor Fielding had reported that funding has been granted to the County Council from Defra to look at solutions to flooding in both Shireoaks and Rhodesia.
Councillor Pressley had reported that there is a new temporary enforcement officer Gavin Treen.  Bassetlaw are still working with BCVS and Nottinghamshire County Council on coronavirus. 
52/20 Finance
		Balanced to statements as at 29.05.20
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£10,363.69
	

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£5,716.37
	

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	£894.52
	

	
	
	
	
	
	£16,974.58
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	S MacDonald
	
	
	143.88
	

	
	
	
	
	
	£143.88
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	£0.00
	

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	£491.20
	

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	£75.60
	

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	£311.10
	

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	£420.00
	

	
	
	S MacDonald
	
	
	£26.22
	

	
	
	Came & Co
	
	
	£385.99
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	£1,710.11
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	£1,853.99
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances will be:
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£8,509.70
	

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£5,716.37
	

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	£894.52
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	£15,120.59
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	£2,264.32
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	£12,856.27
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	



	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

		
	
	
	
	


Councillor MacDonald proposed the insurance be renewed on the three-year agreement option, seconded 
by Councillor Blagg and unanimously agreed.

c) Audit – Documents are ready for submission.

d) Signatories – The clerk reported two signatories from the account are no longer on the council.  Councillor 
Blagg proposed Councillors Hauxwell and Henderson be added as signatories, this was unanimously agreed.



53/20 	Emergency Matters
a) Flooding 
Councillor Fielding has reported that the money has been granted.
54/20 Correspondence
Correspondence has been circulated.
55/20	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern.
There is an overgrown hedge fully obstructing the footpath on Shireoaks Road, the clerk was asked to write to Highways and inform Sybil.
Councillor Robinson reported that residents were dismayed that the planters have not been planted. He offered to plant wildflower seeds in tubs by the church and the name sign by the Sports and Social Club, Councillor MacDonald will do some on the common.  Dead plants can be removed and replaced in tubs.
There was a query about a tub not on our list and it was confirmed that it is not ours.
The Chairman asked why we had lost the recycle bins.
56/20	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 21st July 2020
The meeting closed at 20.45pm.
